Piute Co Commission 1/13/25
The Piute Co Commission meeting on 1/13/25 covered several key topics. Travis Kennedy discussed snow removal plans and future projects like gravel screening and cattle guard forms. Bill Davis mentioned ongoing roadwork and cultural clearances. Sam Steed updated on the concrete bridge project and funding issues. Trent Wilde highlighted the need for local board flexibility in grant decisions, emphasizing the importance of local insight. The commission approved a business license for Storm Ridge Ranch and tabled the USU extension contract. They also discussed the impact of recent fires on local businesses and the need for a work-at-home policy.
Transcript
https://otter.ai/u/diBARnQOdg-N2bBbNkf0X7M78ss?view=transcript
Action Items
· [ ] Follow up with Chad about picking up the large metal sign for the shooting range.
· [ ] Submit another grant this year for the fire department building.
· [ ] Provide a synopsis of the 42 fire department calls from last year, broken down by community and type of response.
· [ ] Order a new paging system for the EMT program.
· [ ] Meet with the USU extension on January 28th to discuss the contract.
· [ ] Provide an update on the tourism board and events at the next meeting.
· [ ] Work on a work-from-home policy for county employees.
Outline
Opening and Initial Discussions
· Matt Wilbur confirms the start of the meeting.
· Scott Dalton requests Trent to give an opening prayer and lead the Pledge of Allegiance.
· Trent Wilde offers a prayer and leads the Pledge of Allegiance.
· Travis Kennedy discusses the status of green lake trout and future plans for gravel screening and cattle guard cement forms.
· Bill Davis updates on the Three Springs Ranch Road and mentions the involvement of DT minds in road bulldozing.
Project Updates and Cultural Clearances
· Travis Kennedy talks about snow removal plans and the expected timeline for snowfall.
· Bill Davis mentions the cultural clearances and the progress being made despite snow cover.
· Sam Steed provides an update on the concrete bridge project and the need for additional funding.
· Speaker 3 discusses the NRCS's role in the bridge project and the completion of rock work.
· Speaker 6 confirms the delivery of materials for the shooting range sign and the need to pick them up.
Grant Submissions and Community Support
· Trent Wilde talks about the submission of a new grant for a new building and the lack of response to a previous grant.
· Speaker 4 mentions the receipt of 42 calls last year and the testing of a new paging system.
· Warren Archer discusses the EMT programs and the need for additional funding for mental health grants.
· Speaker 5 highlights the importance of wellness checks and the community resource fair in March.
· Speaker 1 and Speaker 7 discuss the office relocation and the need for more room.
Business Licenses and Contract Discussions
· Speaker 1 asks about the sign for the arena, and Speaker 4 suggests leaving it to the Fair Board to decide.
· Speaker 9 shares an experience with delayed mail delivery and the challenges with the US Postal Service.
· Speaker 1 and Speaker 4 discuss the business license for Storm Ridge Ranch and the associated fees.
· Speaker 4 updates on the USU extension contract and the need to table it for further discussion.
· Speaker 1 and Speaker 4 agree to table the USU extension contract and discuss it in February.
Economic Development Grants and Local Board Involvement
· Speaker 1 and Speaker 4 discuss the importance of local boards in making grant decisions.
· Trent Wilde emphasizes the need for local insight and judgment in grant decisions.
· Speaker 3 and Speaker 4 support the local board's role in making fair and beneficial decisions.
· Speaker 1 and Speaker 4 discuss the impact of the previous grant cycle and the need for continued support.
· Speaker 1 and Speaker 4 agree to support the local board in making grant decisions for 2025.
Power and Infrastructure Projects
· Sam Steed discusses the power project for the belt machine and the involvement of Rocky Mountain Power.
· Speaker 1 and Speaker 3 talk about the challenges with power supply in Utah and Salt Lake Counties.
· Speaker 4 suggests including a report on tourism grants in the next meeting agenda.
· Speaker 3 and Speaker 4 discuss the need for a work-at-home policy and the challenges with remote work.
· Speaker 1 and Speaker 3 agree to address the work-at-home policy in the next meeting.
Final Remarks and Meeting Conclusion
· Speaker 1 and Speaker 3 discuss the importance of community support and the role of local boards.
· Trent Wilde emphasizes the need for flexibility and judgment in grant decisions.
· Speaker 1 and Speaker 4 discuss the impact of local grants on the community and the need for continued support.
· Speaker 1 and Speaker 4 agree to support the local board in making grant decisions for 2025.
· The meeting concludes with a motion to adjourn and thanks to the participants.

